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CHRIST’S UNITED’S NEWS & VIEWS 
March 2013 

 

PASTOR’S PARAGRAPHS 
 

FOR US: 
GOOD FRIDAY REALITY AND EASTER PROMISE 

 
In a few weeks, we shall enter Holy Week, a reverent liturgical celebration of our Christian 
understanding of the meaning, importance and relevance of the death and resurrection of Jesus 
Christ as attested in Holy Scripture. It is the very foundation and guide to what we believe and the 
manner in which we shall live our lives. Our Christian faith is built upon the premise that the manner 
in which Jesus lived and died has meaningful implications for the manner in which we too live and 
die, as well as for our expectations of the manner in which we shall approach the future and the 
“hereafter.”  
 
Holy Week attends to the concerns of the death and resurrection of Jesus Christ, not simply as a 
matter of historical record or intellectual curiosity. We celebrate Maundy Thursday, Good Friday and 
Easter because we believe that Jesus lived, died on the cross, and was raised from the dead FOR 
US. In the meal in which Jesus shared with his disciples on the night before he was crucified, he 
offered them (and us) a manner in which we are to remember him and what he has done for us. We 
are to take the bread as his body and to drink from the cup as his blood to actively partake in his 
action of sacrificial love for us; to not only prepare us to remember the significance of his death but 
also to sustain us in his living presence in the present. 
 
The Apostle Paul in his letter to the Romans writes profoundly of the justifying, reconciling and saving 
significance of Jesus’ death and resurrection for us and the manner in which we attest to this 
significance in our lives of faith and faithful action. In Romans 5:6,8 Paul shares, “For while we were 
still weak, at the right time Christ died for the ungodly….God proves his love for us in that while we 
still were sinners Christ died for us.” The Good Friday reality of Jesus’ death on the cross is, 
according to Paul, the reason that we may have hope for ourselves and for our future in spite of our 
propensity to sin. Paul adds in Romans 5:10, “For if while we were enemies, we were reconciled to 
God through the death of his Son, much more surely, having been reconciled, will we be saved by his 
life.” 
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Just as we assent in faith to the understandings laid out by Paul and others in Holy Scripture and as 
we participate in the body of Christ, the church, we understand that our participation, particularly 
through the sacraments of baptism and communion, also bears significance for us with specific 
attention to our relationship regarding God’s promise for us in the resurrection of Jesus. Again in 
Romans 6:3-5 Paul gives counsel, “Do you not know that all of us who have been baptized into Christ 
Jesus were baptized into his death? Therefore we have been buried with him by baptism into death, 
so that, just as Christ was raised from the dead by the glory of the Father, so we too might walk in 
newness of life. For if we have been united with him in a death like his, we will certainly be united with 
him in a resurrection like his.”  Paul asserts that the reality of Jesus’ death (and our justification by 
grace) is inextricably linked to the resurrection of Jesus and the promise of our participation in his 
eternal life. Paul writes in Romans 6:8, “if we have died with Christ, we believe that we will also live 
with him.” 
 
Please join with us in our Holy Week observances on Maundy Thursday, Good Friday and Easter 
morning. Share the good news of Jesus and invite others to participate in the promises we receive 
through his death and resurrection. 

 
 
         --Pastor John 
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LENTEN BREAKFASTS & SUPPERS 
 

LENTEN BREAKFAST 
Christ’s United Lutheran Church 
8:00 a.m. 
 
March 6 

Speaker – TBA         
Menu – Creamed Dried Beef & Homefries 
 
March 13 

Speaker –TBA                   
Menu – Egg Casserole & Homefries 
 
March 20 
Speaker – Pastor Vickie Brown 
  First Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Menu - French Toast, Sausage 
  
 

All Are Welcome! 
 

A free-will offering is accepted. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LENTEN SUPPERS 
6:00 p.m.  
 
The listed church will provide the location, the meal, 
and the speaker for these meals 

  
March 6 

Host Church – Mifflinburg United Methodist 
Speaker – Pastor Ron Warfle 
Menu – Meatloaf & Parsley Potatoes 
 
March 13 
Host Church – Trinity Lutheran Church, Cowan 
Speaker – Pastor Jim Gold 
Menu – Soup & Sandwiches 
 
March 20 

Host Church – Christ’s United Lutheran Church 
Speaker – Pastor John Yost 
Menu – Spaghetti 
 
 

All Are Welcome! 
 
There is no charge for the meals, however donations are 
accepted to help cover the cost of the meals and to fund 
the Ministerium’s ministry programs. 

 

HOLY WEEK 
 

Palm Sunday, March 24 

9:00 a.m.  Worship Service 
10:00 a.m. Sunday School 
 
Maundy Thursday, March 28 

6:00 p.m. Maundy Thursday Meal & Service 
 

Good Friday, March 29 

7:00 p.m.  Worship – Stations of the Cross 
 
Easter Sunday, March 31 
7:30-8:30 a.m. Easter Breakfast  
9:00 a.m. – Festival of the Resurrection 
10:00 a.m. – Sunday School

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=lent+clipart&start=173&hl=en&tbo=d&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=2ckKttqK77fnQM:&imgrefurl=http://ashwednesdayprayer.com/meaning-of-ash-wednesday-and-lent-catholic-the-meaning-of-lent-suite101-2.html&docid=JIkrsNovUdGFxM&imgurl=http://ashwednesdayprayer.com/wp-content/uploads/018b2_meaning_of_ash_wednesday_and_lent_catholic_lent_6316c.jpg&w=584&h=600&ei=cXQaUcCfOaGA2AWhtoDIDQ&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=762&vpy=280&dur=63&hovh=228&hovw=221&tx=140&ty=149&sig=106939488806012357278&page=7&tbnh=142&tbnw=138&ndsp=30&ved=1t:429,r:93,s:100,i:283
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EASTER EGGS 
 

The making of peanut butter and coconut eggs continues each Monday through 
Lent.  Mixing and shaping takes place at 9:00 a.m. whereas dipping and packing  
begins at 6:00 p.m. and lots of  help is needed at both times, so PLEASE if you 

find yourself available any Monday during this period, please come out and help 
with the eggs 
 

Help is needed both at 9:00 and at 6:00.  Mark your calendars NOW and please plan to come 
out and help make these popular confectioneries 
 
Order forms are available on the table outside of the sanctuary for anyone willing to take orders from 
relatives, friends or co-workers. If you would like to order just a few eggs, there will be weekly order 
forms on the bulletin board outside of the sanctuary.  Just sign up for the week you would like your 
eggs.   
 
PLEASE NOTE:  Orders not in the church kitchen by NOON on Sunday will be filled last (if quantity 
permits) 
 
If you have any questions talk to Bev Catherman or Dennis Boop or Tammy Boop. 
Theresa Murray 

 
 

 

BIBLE STUDIES 
 

St. Paul’s letter to the Romans will continue to be the focus of the current Bible study.  
Because of making Easter eggs and the Lenten supper meals, the February Bible 
studies will take place on Tuesdays mornings and on Wednesday evenings following 
the suppers.  The schedule is as follows: 

 

          10:30 a.m.      Following Lenten Supper 

                    March 5                         March 6 

                                          March 12                                                March 13 

                                          March 19                                                March 20 

 
 
 

HAM & DANDELION SUPPER PLANNED 
 

This year we will be forgoing our spring potpie supper and will instead have a ham & 
dandelion supper. The supper is scheduled for April 6, with workdays planned for April 
4 & 5.  Mark these dates on your calendars now and watch the bulletin for more 

information. 
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BANQUET SCHEDULE 
 

The banquets scheduled for March and April are as follows: 
   
   March 16   March 19    
   6:30 p.m.   7:00 p.m.    
   Knights Templar  Soil Conservation  
 
    March 20     April 10 

                                         6:00 p.m.                       12:00 noon 
      Lenten Supper         Readington Farms      
     
         
Help will be needed in both the dining room and kitchen.  Watch the bulletin board across from the 
sanctuary for sign-up sheets for dining room help.  If you are able to help in the kitchen, talk to Shirley 
Kerstetter (966-0034). 
 
Cakes will also be needed for these banquets.  If you are able to provide one or two, sign up on the 
attached form or talk to Shirley.  All help is greatly appreciated 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- --------- 

 
BANQUET CAKES 

 
I will provide a cake(s) for the following banquet(s). Please list number to be provided 
 
   ______March 16           ______March 19    

  6:30 p.m.            7:00 p.m. 
  Knights Templar           Soil Conservation 
 

______March 20   ______April 10      
        6:00 p.m.      12:00 noon 
      Lenten Supper      Readington Farms 
 

Signed_______________________________________________________________________ 
Telephone____________________________________________________________________ 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

 
Last spring, as I was getting ready to go into the city, the church janitor asked if I could stop at a hardware store and get 
him a Vise-Grip.  I had no idea what he really wanted, but I said Iôd get it for him.  The clerk at the store turned out to be 

a parishioner, so I asked him, ñDo you have any heavy-duty vises?ò  ñSorry, father,ò he said, ñI gave them all up for 

Lent.ò  (Msgr. Charles Dollen) 
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Committee meetings 
 
 

Facilities Committee 

 
Chairmen Dennis Boop & Tom Catherman have scheduled a meeting of the 
facilities committee on February 13. 

 
 
Outreach Committee 
 
The church outreach committee is holding a meeting on Monday, March 11 at 5:00 p.m. in the 

fellowship hall.  Some items on our agenda include: 
    

¶ Fundraising events 

¶ Youth group activities 

¶ Fellowship building events 

¶ Community needs 

¶ 50th anniversary celebration 
 

And WE NEED YOU!  Share your ideas with the committee.  Be part of the committee to celebrate 
our 50th anniversary.  Help us plan future food events.  Volunteer your talent (everyone has one) to 
use to connect to the members of the congregation.   

We can’t wait to see you there! 

Sincerely, 
Doug Gemberling 
Dave Murray 
 

 

 

Prayer Chain Calling List 
 

The Prayer Chain is a group of men and women of Christ’s United who pray for the 
concerns and requests of Christ’s United’s members and friends.  Someone in need of 
prayer calls the church office and requests to be put on the Prayer Chain.  Each 
member of the Prayer Chain then receives either a phone call or an email notifying them 
of a prayer request.  The prayer chain member receiving the email or call then notifies 
calls one other person and so on down the list.   

 

We need to update our current prayer chain. Would you be willing to pray for someone in need? 

When facing illness or a crisis, it is reassuring to know that you are supported by the prayers of others 
and not alone with your concern.  If you would like to be a member of our Prayer Chain, fill out the 
enclosed form and put it in the offering plate or on Margie’s desk. 
 

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=prayer+chain+clip+art&start=388&hl=en&sa=X&tbo=d&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=U3G2LkoEDYuj0M:&imgrefurl=http://www.67notout.com/2010_09_01_archive.html&docid=gLwyOwMiURjhvM&imgurl=http://1.bp.blogspot.com/_4kkT22kuvoA/TIj0s9k7DNI/AAAAAAAACzE/qaUr0wfkFVw/s1600/phone-clip-art.jpg&w=500&h=328&ei=izcAUfrnJoSi9QSq3YH4CA&zoom=1&iact=rc&dur=344&sig=106939488806012357278&page=15&tbnh=127&tbnw=193&ndsp=6&ved=1t:429,r:88,s:300,i:268&tx=102&ty=61
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Blanket knotting workdays 
 

The second and fourth Tuesday morning of each month is our time to bring out the 
machines and supplies and spend the time knotting quilts for Lutheran World Relief.  
Give some thought about spending this time with us, won’t you? All sewers and non-
sewers are invited to join us, not all the participants do sewing work. Making a quilt 
requires many steps…ironing, cutting patches, laying out patches to make a top, tying 
knots in the quilts, pinning tops, middles and bottoms together…or just come and visit 
with the quilt makers.   
 
In March we will meet on the 12th and 26th.  Work begins at 8:30 a.m. however, you 

don’t have to be there the whole time, you can come when you are able and leave when 
you must. 

 
NOTE:  Clean fabric and filling (new or used from old sheets, clothing, etc.) for the quilts are always 
welcome. Also, don’t throw out that old mattress pad.  Bring it to the church and it can be used for 
filler for the quilts. 
 
If you want more information talk to Judy Mecouch or Georgetta Bowes. 
 
 

       

HOPE’S HAVEN 
 

   Hope’s Haven Clothing Bank 
 

Due to lack of space, at this time Hope’s Haven will only be accepting food,  
seasonal clothing, blankets, sheets & towels.  Nothing else please! 

 

They still have a special need for all sizes of children’s winter coats, as well as 
clothing for toddlers.  
 
 

 
+ + + 

 

The story is told of a farmer who was known for his generous giving, and whose friends could not understand how he 

could give so much and yet remain so prosperous. One day a friend said: "We can't understand it. You give far more than 

any of the rest of us, and yet you always seem to have more to give." "That's easy to explain," the farmer said. "I keep 

shoveling into God's bin, and God keeps shoveling back into mine, and God has the bigger shovel. 

 

 

 

 



8 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
 

Altar Flower Chart  
 

The 2013 altar flower chart has been posted on the bulletin board outside of the office for use by 
those who would like to sponsor flowers next year. Dates that were still available as of this printing 
are: 
 April 14, 21, 28  May 26  July 28  August 11 
 September 1, 22  October 6, 13 November 24 December 8 
 

Volunteers Sought 
 
We are looking for volunteers to fill the following positions: 
    
1.  Baby News Correspondent  

 When a new baby is born to a member of the congregation, the responsibility of the baby news  
correspondent is to contact the family and get “vital statistics” and then write a short article for  
the newsletter.  Talk to Margie if you would like to tackle this position. 

 
2.  Greeters, Lay Readers, Communion Assistants, Ushers and Sound System Operators.  
 Our list of people willing to do these jobs keeps dwindling. Will you help? Sign up on the  

attached “volunteer form” and drop them on Margie’s desk or put them in the offering plate. 
 

Communions 
 
Communions for all confirmed members must be recorded in the parish register annually.  If you do 
not commune on a regular basis, we ask that you fill out a communion record card (one per year is all 
we need) so we know you have communed.  The cards are located in the racks on the back of the 
pews.  Cards may be put in the offering plate or handed to an usher. 
 

Memorabilia 
 
The following memorabilia items are still available for anyone interested in purchasing anything: 
 

Wooden Miniatures of the Church - $10.00 
Church Prints - $20.00 

Blankets - $10.00 
Christmas Cards - $10.00 
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12 cards per box feature a winter picture of the church 
 

Talk to Bev Catherman if you have questions about, or would like to purchase, any of these items.  
 

Informants Wanted  
 

We like to publish news about our members in the newsletter, but we need your help to do so. If you 
know of interesting information about any of our members (youth or adult), i.e. an award or 
recognition, a funny tale or exciting adventure, please let Margie know about it so we can include it in 
an issue of Christ’s United’s News & Views. 
 

Do We Have Your E-Mail Address? 
 
If you have an e-mail address that you have never given to us or if it has changed, please fill out the 
following and drop it off on Margie’s desk or give her a call. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- -------- 
 
Name_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
E-Mail Address_________________________________________ ________________________ 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
Have a Favorite Hymn? 
 
Over the past few years, some of you have been requesting favorite hymns and gospel songs and for 
that we give many thanks.  Because of U.S. copyright laws, we do not have permission to reproduce 
or copy many of our favorites.  You may choose selections from the following hymnals: Evangelical 
Lutheran Worship (ELW), Lutheran Book of Worship (LBW) and With One Voice (WOV).  We are also 
permitted to use hymns that are in the “Public Domain”.  It’s all very complicated.  So, keep your 
suggestions coming and the Worship and Music Committee will be happy to sort out and use all of 
your suggestions that copyright laws permit.  Please put the title or first line of your song(s) on a piece 
of paper and give it to Margie, or any member of the Worship and Music Committee (Bev Catherman, 
Paula Christy, Gary Hackenberg, Judy Mecouch or Barry Spangler).   
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Hymn Request 
 
 
 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- -------- 

 
Fellowship Committee Request 
 
The fellowship committee would like input from the members of the congregation regarding what 
social/fellowship activities they would like to have.  If you have any suggestions, drop a note on 
Margie’s desk. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Fellowship Events: 
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Building & Ground Needs 
 
Do you know of any physical problems (or potential problems) that should be addressed by our 
property committee?  Your insight is important.  Maybe you have seen something that no one else 
has noticed yet. You can talk to Pastor John, any council member or Margie if you know of something 
that needs attention, or fill out the following and put it on Margie’s desk or in the offering plate. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Building & Ground Needs: 
 
 
 

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ ------------- 

 
Prayer Chain 

 
The Prayer Chain is a group of men and women of Christ’s United who pray for the concerns and 
requests of Christ’s United’s members and friends.  Someone in need of prayer calls the church office 
and requests to be put on the Prayer Chain.  Each member of the Prayer Chain then receives either a 
phone call or an email notifying them of a prayer request.  The prayer chain member receiving the 
phone call then calls one other person and so on down the list.  Those notified by email do not have 
to pass it on. 
 
Would you be willing to pray for someone in need?  It is reassuring to know that you are supported by 
the prayers of others and not alone with your concern.  If you would like to be a member of the Prayer 
Chain, fill out the following and put it in the offering plate or on Margie’s desk. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- -------- 

Prayer Chain Calling List 
 

I would like to be included on the prayer chain calling list. 
 
Name____________________________________ 
Telephone Number__________________________ 
 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ---- 

 
Ongoing Collections 
 
The Shriners 

Can Tabs (give tabs to Maurice Clouser 
 

+ + + 
 
 

A mousetrap, placed on top of your alarm clock, will prevent you from rolling over 

and going back to sleep when you hit the snooze button. 
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NEWS OF MEMBERS & FRIENDS 
 
Weddings 
 
West End Bible Fellowship was the setting for the ceremony uniting Sheri Renee Stewart and Keith 
Alan Kahler in marriage. Pastor Richard DeVett performed the ceremony at 2 p.m. Aug. 11, 2012. 
Both Sheri & Keith are currently serving in the Air Force and are stationed in South Korea.  
Congratulations and God’s richest blessings to the newlyweds.  Please pray for them as they begin 
their life together.   

 
Anniversaries 
 
12 – Donald & Diane Knause  (1995) 
21 – Kevin & Valerie Fry   (2009) 
22 - Eugene & June Spangler  (1992) 
25 – Steve & Judy Moyer    (1994) 
28 – David & Cindy Loss   (1987) 
30 – Luke & Debbie Welker  (1985) 

 
Birthdays 
 
1 – Cliff Valentine 
2 – Kristi Haedich 
4 – Jonathon Forcheskie 
      Heather Haines 
      Donald Ruhl Jr 
6 – Arleyna Loss 
7 – Cain Showalter 
8 – Jim Boop 
      Paula Christy 
9 – Tammy Boop 
12 - Jim Zimmerman 
14 – Carter Beiler 
        Kalvin Showalter 
15 - Shelby Baker 
       Eve Rantz 
16 - Josh Boyer 

       Jeff Ruhl 
17 – Denise Hosterman 
19 – Roger Dunkle 
        Tina Erdley 
        Ben Wenrich 
20 – Louise Ritter 
21 – Kaitlyn Erdley 
        Cortney Klose 
22 – Hailey Foresman 
        Tiffany Spencer 
26 – Don Fornwalt 
        Carla Ruhl 
        Nathan Sanders 
30 – Trevor Clouser 
         Jamie Stamm 
31 – Judy Mecouch 
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Remember In Thought and Prayer 
Please help us keep our prayer list current by letting us know of any names that should be added or 
removed 

 
Our Members 
Jim Boop Brandi & Sianah Gemberling 
Doug Gemberling Jr & Family Mary Hassinger 
Shirley Kerstetter Sheila Levit & Family  
Thelma Pontius Dottie Rathfon   
Carl ‘Bup’ Sampsell Myron “Mick” Sampsell  
Eugene & June Spangler Mary Ellen VonNeida 
Scott VonNeida Stella Walters  
Debra Wilson Debra Woodling 
 
Our Friends & Relatives 
Daryl Baumgartner Deb Beaverson  
Gloria Beckley Karla Benfer  
Jim Clark Bob Earnest  
Sara Earnest Neil Emery  
Warren Emery Robert Ewig  
Mary Gonzales Eleanor Hackenburg  
Becky Hagenbauch Richard Harvey  
Betty Hollenbach Jay Hollenbacher  
Charles Hulsizer Linda Katherman  
Ryan Kelly Jeff Kerstetter  
Sue Leitzel Candy Mitchell  
Harry Moyer David Murphy 
David Noblit  Mike Osgood  
Nikki Pirraglia Cecil Poston  
Zachary Prochasko Joyce Reinard  
Brandi Schlief Caroll Schwartz  
Tammy Sears Bev Shreffler  
Donald & Ruth Spangler Herb & Joyce Thompson  
Crystal Tice Glenn Troup  
Roxie Trutt Matthew Wagner 
June Weaner Joe Weisser  
Sharon Wert Darryl Willow 
Bill Wolfe Lloyd Yost 
Pat Yount  
 

Our Shut-Ins 
Carolyn Bowersox      Carolyn Catherman      
Leona Hackenberg      Josephine Haggy    
Margaret Himes      Sally Kenamond    
Leona Hackenberg      Betty Lauf      
Harold Sampsell      Richard Schnure    
Eugene & June Spangler     Connie Wagner     
Orvis & Betty Wallace     Ethel Wenrich     
Erna Wolfe  
 
The Men and Women Serving In the Military 
Brandi Gemberling      Tristan Roupp 
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CAMP MOUNT LUTHER 
 

It’s going to be an exciting summer at Camp Mount Luther, with traditional, specialty, and trip camps 
part of this year’s schedule.  Church camping is an important faith developer of our young people.  
Encourage a child to go to camp!  
 
A limited number of 2013 CML camping brochures are now available in the vestibule. If someone in 
your family is interested in a camping experience this summer, pick one up. Christ’s United will pay ½ 
of the basic registration fee for any member who wishes to attend camp this summer. The brochure 
and registration information is also available on-line at www.campmountluther.org  Wendy Doebler is 
our designated Camp Mount Luther liaison for our church.  Anyone interested in camping and/or 
Camp Mount Luther should contact her. 
 
You can also see a brochure online or contact the camp office at 570-922-1587 and they’ll send you a 
copy.  For more information on Mount Luther, visit www.campmountluther.org. 
 
 
Camp Mount Luther Announces Little Debbie Fundraiser:   
 

Camp Mount Luther is asking friends of camp to participate in a fundraising venture to benefit our 
Birthday Candle Campaign.  We are asking congregations and individuals to help us sell Little 
Debbies!  Folks can buy the big packs of Little Debbies for $3.99 each.  One person or congregation 
can take orders from now until March 25, 2013.  Then, the orders need to be turned into the Camp 
Mount Luther office by that day at 3:00 p.m.  Please note that money should be collected up-front 
when the order is taken.  Order forms are available through the camp office.  On April 20, 2013, 
orders can be picked up at the A-Center at Camp Mount Luther between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and 
12:00 p.m. (noon). Why did they partner with Little Debbie Snacks?  Because Little Debbie is 
America’s Number One Snack Cake and over 90% of households recognize the Little Debbie brand.  
For camp, it is an exciting way for people to help support the mission of the camp.  This year’s goal is 
to sell 500 boxes.  The person who sells the most will be given a $25 gift certificate for the Camp 
Mount Luther store.  If you would like to help by just buying some packs of Little Debbies, contact the 
camp office to order.  You will need to pick them up on April 20th.  Thank you for your participation! 
 An order form is available here: 
 http://www.campmountluther.org/newsitems/Little%20Debbie%20Fundraiser%202013.pdf    
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.campmountluther.org/
http://cts.vresp.com/c/?CampMountLuther/431a5a5682/b2b54fa870/eee620966c
http://cts.vresp.com/c/?CampMountLuther/431a5a5682/b2b54fa870/37684f7e4d
http://www.google.com/imgres?q=camping+clip+art&hl=en&sa=X&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=EuOhgagth_-dsM:&imgrefurl=http://bestclipartblog.com/22-camping-clip-art.html/camping-clip-art-18&docid=nzsWoI6c6sHsxM&imgurl=http://bestclipartblog.com/clipart-pics/camping-clip-art-18.jpg&w=350&h=234&ei=uCElUYaIC5KE9QTFvYGgBw&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=359&vpy=281&dur=3781&hovh=183&hovw=275&tx=124&ty=138&sig=106939488806012357278&page=3&tbnh=136&tbnw=204&start=44&ndsp=26&ved=1t:429,i:281
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Synod Youth Retreat:   
March 1-2, 2013 
 
Camp Mount Luther and the Upper Susquehanna Synod present “Washed in the Water:  A Closer 
Look at Baptism,” this year’s synod youth retreat.  The retreat is for youth in grades 6-12 and will be 
held on Friday, March 1, 2013- Saturday, March 2, 2013, at Camp Mount Luther.  Come and grow in 
your faith as you learn more about the creeds of the Church.  Cost is $50 if you register before 
February 11.  A late fee of $5 is added after that date.  There is a firm registration deadline of 
February 25, 2013, with no refunds after that deadline.  Each registered group should provide one 
adult (21 or over) for every seven youth and at least one adult for each gender represented.  Cabin 
assignments will be made based on available adults and number of youth attending.  More 
information, including registration form, is available at the camp website at 
www.campmountluther.org.  
 
 

Brunch Fundraiser & Open House 
April 21  
Fundraiser: 11:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. 
Open House: 2:00-4:00 p.m. 

Fundraiser 

Tickets are now available from the camp office for this event.  The deadline to order tickets is Friday, 
April 12th.  Come to Mount Luther for our popular brunch featuring breakfast meat, home fried 
potatoes, scrambled eggs, fruit, breakfast pastries, cold cereal, coffee, tea, and more!  You can enjoy 
fellowship with others and good all-you-can-eat food.  The fundraiser benefits the camp’s general 
operating fund.  Price: $10.50 for adults, $5.25 for children under 12.  Tickets are available by 
contacting the camp office (570-922-1587) or via e-mail at cml@campmountluther.org. 

Open House 

 Come to camp to for an afternoon of fun.  You’ll be able to take a camp tour, ask questions about our 
summer program, and meet some of year’s summer staff.  This is an especially good event for first 
time campers.  And, first time campers who are not yet registered for the summer and who attend the 
event can get a $25 discount on their summer registration!  No reservations are required for the open 
house- just show up!  
 

 

Spring Workday 
April 29 
 
Practice stewardship through service at Camp Mount Luther at our annual Spring Work Day.  We 
need your help getting the camp grounds and facilities ready for Summer Camp.  There will be plenty 
to do and everyone in the family can help!  The day will run from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  Please bring 
supplies to do cleaning, mulching, raking, and light construction projects such as step ladders, 
buckets, rakes, etc.  A light lunch will be served.  RSVP by April 29 if staying for lunch.  This event is 
also coinciding with the formation of the Upper Susquehanna Synod’s Sawdust Ministry.   To 
download a bulletin insert/flyer, please click here:  newsitems/2013 Work Day Flyer.pdf 
 

 
 

http://cts.vresp.com/c/?CampMountLuther/431a5a5682/b2b54fa870/d2cb7066a9
mailto:cml@campmountluther.org
http://www.campmountluther.org/newsitems/2013%20Work%20Day%20Flyer.pdf
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Bishop’s Open’s Golf Classic 
May 13 

The eighth annual Bishop’s Open Golf Classic is set for May 13, 2013, beginning at 11:30 a.m. at the 
Susquehanna Valley Country Club in Shamokin Dam.  The tournament benefits Camp Mount Luther 
and the camp’s annual fund.  A flyer/bulletin insert containing information and registration form is 
available here:  newsitems/2013 Golf Classic.pdf.  The camp’s golf tournament committee is currently 
looking for hole sponsors, door prize sponsors, silent auction items, and golfers.  If you can help, 
please contact the camp office at 570-922-1587 or cml@campmountluther.org.  Congregations are 
also encouraged to become a hole sponsor.  Get involved and help our outdoor ministry! 

2013 YOUTH MINISTRY HAPPENINGS 
For more information, visit www.uss-elca.org or www.campmountluther.org 

 
March 1-2, 2013: Synod Youth Retreat 
Camp Mount Luther is the place to gather with others in Grades 6-12 as we tackle the topic 
“Washed by the Water,” looking baptism. The event gets underway on Friday night with an 
opening celebration, games, and a movie and continues on Saturday until 5:00 p.m. with sessions, 
activities and fun! 
 
March 15-17, 2013: Middle School Youth Conference 
A Lenten retreat at Camp Mount Luther, this will be the second annual offering for this age group 
by the Episcopal Diocese of Central PA. You will be able to connect with one another and learn 
more about journeying together in mission. Because of the synod and camp’s partnership with the 
diocese, Lutheran youth are welcome and encouraged to attend. More info: www.diocesecpa.org. 
April 13, 2013: Lutheran Youth Day at Susquehanna University 
 
As a university affiliated with the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA), Susquehanna 
University welcomes more than 200 youth in grades 6-12, pastors, and advisors to an annual day 
of fun, music, and exploration of the faith in large and small group settings. Worship and a concert 
conclude the day's festivities. This year’s Lutheran Youth Day is scheduled for Saturday, April 13, 
from 10:00 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. The cost is $10 per person, which includes lunch and concert by 
Rachel Kurtz. 
 
April 21, 2013: Mount Luther Brunch Fundraiser and Spring Open House 
We’ll have a brunch fundraiser from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. on that day. Then, the camp will be 
open for tours from 2:00-4:00 p.m. This gives children, youth, and families who are interested in 
taking advantage of the camp’s summer programs the opportunity to visit the camp and learn 
more. 
 
May 4, 2013: Spring Work Day at Camp Mount Luther 
Bring your youth group to camp for a morning of service as we get the camp ready for the summer 
season. If your youth group would like to make it a service retreat, you can bring your group the 
night before for a reduced rate. Call the camp office for details. 
 
June 16-25, 2013: Summer X-Teen 

Our joint summer camping experience with the Episcopal Diocese of Central PA, these ten days will 
revolve around service. Senior high campers will spend a week at camp and then go out for three 
days of service in Central PA. Debriefing and closing activities will then be held at Mount Luther. 
 

http://www.campmountluther.org/newsitems/2013%20Golf%20Classic.pdf
javascript:location.href='mailto:'+String.fromCharCode(99,109,108,64,99,97,109,112,109,111,117,110,116,108,117,116,104,101,114,46,111,114,103)+'?'
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Building Youth Groups (Grades 4-6) 
Youth leaders, pastors, and parents! Keep your youth group strong and growing by laying a 
foundation for its future members! Bring your elementary-age kids to Camp Mount Luther for BYG, 
a fun, community building experience. We’ll work with you and your campers to facilitate 
relationship building experiences. You’ll need to come along, too (one adult comes free for every 
seven kids you bring to camp. Additional adults come at a reduced fee.) Plan to spend time each 
day with your kids to work on building your own youth group. We’ll also have activities for 
everyone to participate in. Contact Chad Hershberger at chad@campmountluther.org for 
more information, pricing, and to schedule dates during our summer season. You can 
schedule from one to five days for this program. 
 
Campfirmation 

Camp Mount Luther is open to congregations bringing their confirmation students for a 
campfirmation experience. Pastors, teachers, and confirmation students can come for confirmation 
sessions they lead and our staff will provide programming as well. You can also pair up with other 
congregations to provide a great time of retreat. Contact Chad Hershberger at 
chad@campmountluther.org for more information, pricing, and to schedule dates during 
our summer season. You can schedule from one to five days for this program. One adult 
comes free for every seven kids you bring to camp. 
 
June 30, 2013: Camp Anniversary Celebration 
Bring your youth groups to Camp Mount Luther on Sunday, June 30, 2013, to celebrate the camp’s 
50th birthday. Details on this event will be announced on the camp’s website as plans are 
confirmed! 
 
June and July 2013: Summer Camp for Middle School 

Check out Camp Mount Luther’s summer schedule for program offerings for middle school aged 
youth. Brochures are available in all synod congregations or by visiting the camp website. 
 
Building Youth Groups (BYG) Day-Long Event 

The dates for this event will be announced later in 2013. It will be a day to come to camp with 
fourth through sixth grades to either begin or continue building your youth group of the future. 
Team building and camp activities, as well as mock campfire program and GROW Time will make 
this an event you won’t want to miss. Contact Chad Hershberger at chad@campmountluther.org to 
express your interest and available dates. 
 
 

“Raise the Region” 
Camp Mount Luther is participating in “Raise the Region” on March 12, 2013.  This is an effort, 
coordinated by The First Community Foundation Partnership of Pennsylvania.  It is an event to help 
the community support local nonprofit organizations’ fund raising efforts.  FCFP, in partnership with 
Blaise Alexander Family Dealerships, will be launching a 24-hour fundraising event on March 12, 
2013, starting at 12:00 a.m. and ending at 11:59 p.m.  Blaise Alexander Family Dealerships has 
donated $125,000 that will be used to match a portion of donations made to preregistered nonprofits.  
Additional monetary prizes and incentives, sponsored by Larson Design Group, will be awarded 
throughout the entire event.  This program is designed to help organizations, like Camp Mount Luther, 
kickoff our 2013 fundraising campaigns and increase your donor base.  Proceeds from this event will 
go to camp’s Birthday Candle Project.  
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 How It Works:  

1. On March 12, donors will visit www.raisetheregion.org from a computer, smart phone, iPad, 
etc. to learn more about the nonprofits participating and how their work is impacting our 
community. 

2. You can then make an online donation to support one or more of those nonprofit organizations 
on the Raise the Region website.  Running totals will be shown throughout the day at the 
Raise the Region website. 

3. At the end of the 24-hour period, a pro-rated match per gift will be determined and the 
Community Foundation will send checks to all participating nonprofits with the amount raised, 
the pro-rated match, and any EXTRA money from prizes awarded throughout the day.  

4. Several of our Lutheran Outdoor Ministry colleagues in other parts of the country have 
participated in similar ventures with much success.  We hope you will help us to have a 
successful first venture into this new way of fundraising as we Raise the Region!   
To see a flyer about the event, click here: 
 http://www.campmountluther.org/newsitems/Raise%20the%20Region%20Poster%20(2).pdf 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN THE MAILbag 
 

AN INQUIRY FROM  MIKE ERDLEY 
 
Good afternoon Pastor John or Marjorie, 
 
I’m sure that you get strange inquiries from time to time, but this one may be competing for the top 10 
at least. 
 
A friend of mine attended mom’s services back in October.  He spoke with me today and the subject 
of church came up and he asked a question about Christ United based on his attendance at mom’s 
service.  Unfortunately it was not about the homily, the music, or the meal, but it was in regards to the 
pew cushions.  He would like to know where the church purchased the cushions.  His church is in 
need, and he thought yours were very nice.  
 
If anyone knows the answer to that trivia question, please let me know.  Maybe we can help someone 
make their church as comfortable as yours. 
 
Thank you, 
Mike Erdley 
 
 

  

http://www.raisetheregion.org/
http://cts.vresp.com/c/?CampMountLuther/7abc7134fa/b2b54fa870/358df8e8ec
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COMMUNITY EVENTS 

Men’s Resurrection Breakfast 
March 30 
8:30-10:30 a.m. 
Lewisburg Alliance Church Gymnasium 
 137 Supplee Mill Rd., Lewisburg 
 
Special Guest  Speaker:  Dr. Jobe Martin 
    Director of the Biblical Discipleship Ministry, Speaker, 
    Author of “Evolution of a Creationist” 
 
Also Featured:  Special music, door prizes, a personal testimony of an outstanding athlete from 
Lewisburg High School, Brandon Smith. 
 
All men and young men are invited to attend.  Tickets are $10 per person and include the breakfast 
buffet.   
 
The event is sponsored by area Evangelical churches.  Seating is limited.  For more details or to 
make a reservation, call the Mifflinburg Alliance Church (966-4899).   
 
 
Widows Banquet 
April 13 
11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. 
Carriage Corner Restaurant 

 
For all women whose husbands have died and are not currently married.   
 
The banquet includes a delicious meal, special musical presentations, a devotional talk for widows, 
special gifts and door prizes.   
 
For more details or to make a reservation, call the Mifflinburg Alliance Church (966-4899). 
 

+ + + 
 

Earlier people used to switch on TV's after getting bored with their routine work. 

Now they switch on to routine work after getting bored with TV. 
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NOTES OF APPRECIATION 
 
“Volunteers are gold”. Volunteers are the most valuable commodities in ministry. Without them, nothing would 
get done in our churches. We are fortunate to have the kind of dedicated people that we do.  Do you know 
anyone who should be given a pat on the back and a “Thank You” for the contributions they make in and 
around the church?  Let Margie know. 

 
THANK YOU TO…  
 
…Wendy Doebler and helpers for sorting, pricing and selling the yard sale items and for all who 
 donated to this cause. 
…Everyone who helped with the pancake supper 
…Florence Boop for continuing to help count the weekly offering 
…Denise Hosterman for serving as our Camperson to Camp Mount Luther 
…All Those who helped with the Winegardner funeral meal 
…Doug Gemberling, Mary Hassinger & Ethel Wenrich, for choosing to direct Thrivent Financial for  

Lutherans Choice Dollars to our church 
…Eugene Hassinger for replacing the flashing that blew off the building 

 
+ + + 

 

MURPHYôS LAW 
1. An expert is one who knows more and more about less and less until he knows absolutely everything about 

nothing. 
2. Any bureaucracy reorganized to enhance efficiency is immediately indistinguishable from its predecessor. 

3. Any child who chatters nonstop at home will adamantly refuse to utter a word when requested to demonstrate for 

an audience. 

4. Anyone can make a decision given enough facts; a good manager can make a decision without enough facts; a 
prefect manager can operate in perfect ignorance. 

5. Enough research will tend to support your theory. 

6. Every solution breeds new problems. 

7. If everything seems to be coming your way, youôre probably in the wrong lane. 

8.  If it works, donôt fix it. 

9. If anything simply cannot go wrong, it will anyway. 

10. If there are only 2 people in a locker room, they will have adjacent lockers. 

11. If there is a possibility of several things going wrong, the one that will cause the most damage will be the one to 

go wrong. 

12. If there is a worse time for something to go wrong, it will happen then. 

13. If we see light at the end of the tunnel, itôs the light of the oncoming train. 

14. Just when you are about to make ends meetésomebody moves the ends. 

15. No manôs life, liberty, or property is safe while the legislature is in session. 

16. Tell a man there are 300 billion stars in the universe and heôll believe you.  Tell him a bench has wet paint on it 
and heôll have to touch it to be sure. 

17. Your best golf shots always occur when playing alone. 

18. Your car keys are always in the pocket of the hand that is fullest. 
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If you would like to be added to our list of volunteers to help with one or more of the following positions, 

please fill it out and return it to the church office. 

                                          

                                                  USHER   

                         (10:15 service only)                                                                                                   

                   

            I/we will serve as an usher                                      

                                  

 

Name_____________________________________ 

Telephone_________________________________ 

                                   

  

                              CHILDRENôS CHURCH 

 

 

                               I/we will help with children’s  

                               church 

 

Name____________________________________ 

Telephone________________________________              

 

                                SOUND SYSTEM OPERATOR 

                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

              I/we will operate the sound  

                 system 

 

Name_____ _______________________________ 

Telephone________________________________ 

 

  

                                                ALTAR GUILD  

                                             

 

                                     I/we will serve on the altar   

                                     guild 

 

Name____________________________________ 

Telephone________________________________ 

 

 

                                      COMMUNION HELPER  
 

                                     I/we will serve as a  

                                     communion helper 

 

                                     

 

 

Name___________________________________ 

Telephone_______________________________                   

 

                                               GREETERS 

 

                                  I/we will serve as greeters  

                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

Name___________________________________ 

Telephone_______________________________ 

 

 

                                        LAY READER  
 

                                 I/we will serve as a lay reader  

                                   

                                  

 

 

Name_____________________________________ 

Telephone_________________________________ 

 

 

 
   

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=daffodil+clip+art&hl=en&tbo=d&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=4YTxkW7zcVUOsM:&imgrefurl=http://www.arthursclipart.org/flowers/flowers/page_03.htm&docid=9VzulQajHboB0M&imgurl=http://www.arthursclipart.org/flowers/flowers/daffodil.gif&w=470&h=431&ei=YuIPUeKpCI_M9ATok4DAAQ&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=811&vpy=305&dur=1016&hovh=215&hovw=234&tx=123&ty=121&sig=106939488806012357278&page=1&tbnh=128&tbnw=140&start=0&ndsp=25&ved=1t:429,r:15,s:0,i:179
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ALTAR GUILD 
Katherine Hassinger 
Eugene Hassinger 
 
 
 
 
 
GREETERS 
 
  3 – Louise Ritter 
10 – Winnie Aikey &  
 Bonnie Greeney 
17 – Sam & Ethel Schnure 
24 – Judy Moyer 
31 – Betty Goss 
 
 
 
 
LAY READERS 
 
  3 – Kathy Spangler 
10 – Glenn Spangler 
17 – Mike Flickinger 
24 – Janet Hackenberg 
31 – Steve Moyer 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
SOUND SYSTEM 
Dave Bickhart 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maundy Thursday 

 
Tom Catherman,  

communion assistant 
Barry Spangler, lay reader 
 
 
Good Friday 
 
Drew Christy, lay reader 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
USHERS 
 
Roger Dunkle 
Barry Spangler 
 
 
 
 
MUSIC PROVIDERS 
 
  3– Paula Christy 
10 – Diane Valentine 
17 – Paula Christy 
24 – Gary Hackenberg 
31 – Gary Hackenberg 
 
 
 
 
 
COMMUNION ASSISTANTS 
     
  3 – Lee Spangler 
10 – Glenn Spangler 
17 – Bev Catherman 
24 – Janet Hackenberg 
31 – Steve Moyer 
 
 
 
 

REMINDER 
 
YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR FINDING A SUBSTITUTE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO BE HERE 
WHEN SCHEDULED. 
 
ALTAR GUILD MEMBERS, SOUND SYSTEM OPERATORS & USHERS ARE RESPONSIBLE 
FOR ANY SPECIAL SERVICES SCHEDULED DURING THE MONTH. 
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Christ’s United Lutheran Church 
13765 Old Turnpike Rd 
Millmont Pa  17845 
570-922-1860 
church’s e-mail:  culc@dejazzd.com 
pastor’s e-mail:  
pastorjohn@4bellschurch.com 
website address:  www.4bellschurch.com 
 
Office Hours: 
Mon-Thu – 9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m.  
Fri – Closed 
 
The Congregation ........................ The Ministers 
The Rev. John D. Yost ............................. Pastor 
Bette McCrandall .............................. Missionary 
Margie Dunkle ...................... Sec/Asst Tr/Editor 
Dianne Shuck ...................................... Treasurer 
Janet Hackenberg ................................... Asst Tr 
Tom Catherman… ............................ ..Custodian 

 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 

Officers 

President - Lee Spangler 

Vice President - Janet Spurr 

Council Secretary - Barry Spangler 

 

Ministry Assignments 

 

Facilities  
(deals with property, personnel and stewardship) 

Dennis Boop, Tom Catherman 

Inreach  
(focus on ministry within the congregation)   

Bev Catherman, Wendy Doebler, Dottie Rathfon 

Outreach 
(related to ministry beyond the congregation) 

Doug Gemberling, Theresa Murray, David Murray 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE CALL THE 
CHURCH OFFICE… 

 
…when a member of your family is sick or is 
admitted to the hospital, so that visits can be 
made and the proper people notified. 
 
…when your phone number is changed, so the 
church records can be corrected. 
 
…when you move—out of town or locally. 
 
…when a new baby arrives in your family or in 
the family of another church member. 
 
…when a member of your family leaves home 
for college or to establish a new residence. 
 
…when a new family moves into your 
neighborhood. 
 
…when your class or group plans to have a 
meeting, so that it can be cleared and placed 
on the church calendar. 
 
…when something good happens to you or 
your family. 
 

…when you feel the church can assist you in  
any way.

THE DEADLINE FOR  
ARTICLES FOR THE 

  

APRIL 
 

NEWSLETTER IS: 
 

MARCH 18 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:culc@dejazzd.com
http://www.google.com/imgres?q=march+clip+art&start=104&hl=en&sa=X&tbo=d&biw=1143&bih=637&tbm=isch&tbnid=X43suCcxslonXM:&imgrefurl=http://knitwritecookgo.blogspot.com/2010_03_01_archive.html&docid=rs6t0UQBRfQD6M&imgurl=http://1.bp.blogspot.com/_l0w1BrRHAvU/S6TXNOK6ZWI/AAAAAAAACSY/zXaGhs77Qlg/s400/clipart_march07_spring.gif&w=194&h=152&ei=1uEPUai6HIqw8ATvoIGwDw&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=2&vpy=331&dur=2547&hovh=121&hovw=155&tx=121&ty=50&sig=106939488806012357278&page=5&tbnh=121&tbnw=155&ndsp=26&ved=1t:429,r:16,s:100,i:52
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